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April 14, 2017 
Mr. Scott Fitzwilliams

c/o Max Forgensi

Mountain Spots/Special Uses Administrator

White River National Forest

P.O. Box 190

Minturn, CO 81645

Re:  Golden Peak Improvement Project

Dear Mr. Fitzwilliams:

The Vail Homeowners Association is a community based advocacy organization that promotes the quality of life for both Vail residents and visitors.  Included in our advocacy are environmental and other social issues.  We write to you on behalf of our members to comment on the Golden Peak Improvement Project.  In that connection we wish to raise four points.

First, we have a concern about how the agency’s EIS is going to address the new snowmaking and water usage that will be enabled by this project, particularly the potential for excess water and sub-soil saturation during spring runoff.  This project will enable the creation of four international level race courses.  Two of those courses, a mogul and skier cross course, would be contained within the project boundaries.  Two other courses, a woman’s downhill and a men’s super G, would begin within the project and extend to the Golden Peak base area.

These courses are to be built to FIS international standards, which means there would be de-stumping and smoothing of the surface of the courses.  Throughout the season, the courses will be maintained race-ready for both racing and training.  This would be the first time courses on Vail Mountain have been maintained to that standard for an entire season; in the past race events have been one-off events that only required maintenance for a relative few days before and for the days of the event.

Maintenance of the courses will require increased snowmaking and water injection to keep the courses race-ready.  This raises concern about drainage and soil stability, especially during spring runoff, which we believe should be addressed in the EIS.  This is a concern not only for the project area, but due to the fact that two of the runs will extend to the base area, it is also a concern for the entire length of those two runs.  To our knowledge, this concern has not yet been addressed.  We, therefore, request that the EIS and any project approval be based on a well thought-out drainage and excess water mitigation plan that covers the project in a holistic manner; i.e., not just the project area but also the down-slope continuation of the runs to the base area.  Simply draining the excess water into the adjacent forest is insufficient and would have the potential for creating erosion and mud flows.

Second, we have concern about whether the agency’s EIS is going to address congestion, both at the Chair 6 base area and in the surrounding roadways and community.  It seems inevitable that with new and improved facilities, use of those facilities will increase, both by Ski and Snowboard Club Vail and through increased demand for rental of the facilities.

The Chair 6 base area is already congested.  In addition to the general public using Chair 6 for access to the mountain, the children’s ski school, DEVO and an adult ski school all congregate in this area.   Adding to the congestion, all racers, coaches and other ski personnel and all related gear will have to assemble at the Golden Peak base and upload Chair 6 to reach the new facilities.  And, both racers and training skiers who use the downhill or super G courses will have to continually use Chair 6 to re-access the facilities.

Aside from congestion at Chair 6, vehicular traffic in the Golden Peak area already exceeds capacity, even after DEVO drop-off was moved to the Vail parking structure.  The Town’s parking facilities are already stressed, resulting in ever increasing use of Frontage Road parking with its attendant public safety issues, especially on weekends when events take place.  
There does not appear to be any provision in the project for mitigating these effects, even though the project can be reasonably expected to cause these impacts.  They should not be ignored, or in the case of traffic and parking congestion, simply left to the Town of Vail to be dealt with.  We, therefore, request that the EIS and any project approval require specific steps to mitigate congestion, both at Chair 6 and in the surrounding roadways and community.  Again, this would be a holistic approach that would recognize the effects of the project on the overall community.  

As an example of steps that could be required for Chair 6 congestion, specific assembly areas for racers and race training could be required, and Chair 6 loading could be refigured so that both the general public and race course users have equal access.  As an example of traffic mitigation, all race and race training personnel could be required to park remotely, similar to what has been done with DEVO; bus-only transportation to Chair 6 could be required, and there could be a designated base area for those individuals.
Third, we have a concern about whether the agency’s EIS is going to address adequate separation between ski/snowboard racing and training and the general public at the finish areas of the new downhill and super G courses that would be enabled by this project.  Skier safety is one of the stated public benefits of the project.  Reportedly, there is already safety fencing and other protective barriers at the finish corral for the downhill and Super G courses to maintain separation between racers and the general public for the safety of both groups.  Reportedly also there are no plans to enlarge or otherwise change those areas.  Nonetheless, VHA believes the provision of separation and adequate safety barriers at the finish corral should be addressed in the EIS and made a condition of approval.  Even though the finish area is outside the physical boundaries of the project, the project enables longer courses and this requirement should be memorialized.  
Fourth, another of the stated public benefits of the project is that racing and race training would be consolidated on Golden Peak, and there would no longer be a need to use Cookshack, Whippersnapper, Black Forest, Giant Steps or other trails outside of this new facility, thereby, freeing those trails for use by the general public.  This beneficial effect of the project should be, specifically, spelled out in the EIS and as a condition of approval and incorporated into the Operating Agreements for the mountain.

We hope these comments are helpful and we look forward to seeing the draft EIS.








Very truly yours,
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